Gavel Award 2011

Chapter name:  NFB of Ohio Miami Valley Chapter                                                                                         
Chapter president's name:  Richard Payne
                                   
Current membership:  33             Membership last year: 22______                      
Number of new members joining this year: 11_______

Before September 1, 2011, how many business meetings will your chapter have conducted since September 1, 2010?   11
How many members are registered with NFB-NEWSLINE? 15___________          

How many new users have signed up this year?  2_______________________

(Members-at-Large only) How many newsletters has your chapter circulated during this period? NA__________

I. Promoting the goals of the NFB:

A. Among members

1. Maintain phone and email contact to inform and update membership about meetings and concerns

2. Play presidential reports at many meetings to inform membership about national activities and concerns.

3. Give New Member packets which contain info about the NFB, blindness, and the Ohio Resource list, etc.

4. Mentor each other and new members concerning blindness, technology and resources.

5. Conducted meetings at a pizza parlor, Starbucks’s meeting room to make meetings more enjoyable and interesting.

6 We talk about issues that are of concern to blind people like things that they deal with in their daily life as a blind person.

7 We make sure that all of our members get the Braille monitor and other news letters that they need.

8 We talk about the national meetings and the ongoing laws that the NFB is trying to promote are get taken out of the law.

B. To the Public:

1. June 4th had informational meeting at a local library. 600 invitations were sent out through the Library of Congress in Cleveland. Several speakers about blindness, services and products plus our president spoke. Lots of valuable information was distributed. About 30 persons participated. Several new members joined following this valuable meeting.

2. In December our technology banquet was a great success especially with the help of our sponsor. A tribute was paid to Ron Williamitis. Technology was the theme of the gathering and informational packets were distributed.

3. In April, 3 members participated in a Barnes and Noble book fair. A Braille reader read during story time and books, games and literature were available for the public to examine.
4. One member went to four elementary schools to speak about blindness and how we can do most things but we may need to do them in a different way.

5. Several members have participated in community events distributing literature on the NFB.

6. Our President spoke at the Dayton City Commission for meet the blind month.

7. A proclamation was given by the Moraine City Council for Meet the Blind Month.

8. A proclamation was given by the Dayton City Council for White Cane Week.

9. One member provided the Dayton Metropolitan Library with pamphlets about blindness and the NFB to be distributed during Meet the Blind Month.

10. One member was interviewed by the Access center about the Blind Driver Challenge and the article appeared in their newsletter.

II. Civic Activities

A. One member is an outstanding employee of a medical laboratory office.

B. Three members are part of the POBC.

C. One member is an artist of the loom and pottery.

D. One member operates a cafeteria under the Randolph Sheppard Act. He also participates in the Youth employment and Work Experience, Mature Workers, Ex-Offenders, and Mentally Challenged Students programs.

E. One member gave a speech to a gathering of 200 at the House of Bread, a soup kitchen, addressing health needs and blindness. The member did such a good job speaking that she was asked back.

F. One member worked with two blind homeless persons to get canes from the NFB and they were given referrals to Goodwill/Easter Seals.

G.  We work with several hospitals and rehabs for the blind by providing them with referrals and they also contact us when they have blind clients.

III. Advocacy

A. Two members are part of the RTA fixed route and Project Mobility service advocating on behalf of blind riders.

B. Two members answer the local NFB phone to help direct blind persons to the help or membership that they need.

C. One member went to the Washington Seminar to lobby on behalf of the NFB.

D. Two members had an informational table at the large PACE exhibition at Sinclair Community college. They distributed information on the NFB and diabetes.

E. One member heads the local DAN and is also a board member of the National DAN board. She holds conference calls and visits local community events in this capacity.

F. One member owns rental property and tries to help those in need of social services get in touch with the correct agency.

G. One member participates in the Access center’s goal of educating the public about persons with disabilities. He found out about this job opening at our Informational Meeting in June.

H. One member tutors her blind granddaughter who is visually impaired. She also volunteers at her other granddaughter’s special needs classroom..

I. One member taught basic Jaws skills to a blind person.

IV. Interaction with Local, State and National

A. Local chapters

1. Members from the Cincinnati and Columbus chapters participated in our technology banquet. One was our speaker; others were attendees, one provided a violin solo, from the student division.

B. State Activities

1. 10 members attended the State Convention in Columbus in November.

2. One member is the state membership chairman.

3. One member is the state DAN chair.

4. One member is on the state awards committee.

5. One member is on the state fundraising committee.

6. One member is on the State of Ohio NFB Board.

7. One member raised $700 to help with the upcoming State Convention to be held in the Dayton area.

8. Our chapter purchased 10 Jernigan tickets from the state

C. National Participation.

1. 6 members attended the national convention in Orlando.

2. 5 members worked at the Independence market.

3. Several members visited the NFB headquarters in October and attended seminars, a Baltimore chapter meeting and met President Maurer.

4. One member took part in the Washington Seminar.

5. One member is on the national DAN board.

6. The chapter donated $50 to the Tim brook Fund.

7. The chapter donated $50 to the White Cane Fund

8. The chapter donated $50 to the Sun fund

7. The Chapter donated $50 for door prizes.

V. Fundraising

A. the Spaghetti dinner was held on May 21, and we had good participation from sighted and blind members.  $352 was raised.

B. The Barnes and Noble Bookfair raised $1485.

C. Candy sales and split the pot at the State convention raised $180.

D. A Garage Sale was held in April. 5 members participated plus several more donated items to sell. $110 was raised.

VI. Funding the projects and activities of the National Federation of the Blind at the local, state, and national levels is vitally important work for all of us.  Answering the following questions will assist the awards committee to compute the percentages of financial support of each chapter. This will enable the committee to make useful comparisons.           
A. What was your chapter's bank balance as of 

September 1, 2010? 

$11,448.159

As of September 1, 2011?           

$10,521.32

After subtracting all expenses associated with fundraising, how much money has your chapter raised during the year ending September 1, 2011?              406.23

2. How much money came in from all other sources during this period? $3,446.28

             How much money has your chapter contributed to the state affiliate during this period? 260.00 

B. How much money has your chapter contributed to the national organization during this period?  200.00
C. VII Take no more than two paragraphs to discuss the ways in which your chapter is a stronger part of the National Federation of the Blind today than it was a year ago.

The Miami Valley chapter has grown in numbers and philosophy. We have had members that have been elected to national committees and have at least 1 member on every division are committee in the state. While that itself is an important part we have developed in to a chapter that works to reach out to others and commit to serving our community. When we are able to help others we think we are helping the blind. This chapter has decided to be a leader in all areas of the NFB. We are lucky to have a diverse group of members. When we look at the movement that started so many years ago just knowing it takes grass roots approach makes the real difference. In the Dayton area we are considered to be a first responder not a last and final call for help.
